Date: 27 July, 1987

From: LF Sanders, Secretary-Treasurer

To: Jim Kilbreth, President

Subject: Minutes from the summer clinic of the SCTCCCA

1:03 PM= President Jim Kilbreth of Spartanburg High:
a. Open the business meeting of the SCTCCCA.
b. Reminded all members present that a new slate of officers
will be nominated and voted on next year.

1:07= LF Sanders of Bell Street Middle:
a. Read the minutes of the winter clinic. The minutes were
approved as written by President Kilbreth.
b. Gave the following financial statement-
For 1987= Took in $3348.69, took out- $1603.05, balance-
$3385.31.

1:09= Vice-President Ed Boehmke of Eastside High presented the

Coach of the Year awards.

a. Cross Country: Girls' Open- Delmer Howell, Mauldin High;
Boys' 3A- Ted Whitaker, Hilton Head High; Boys' 4A- Jim
Kilbreth.

b. Track: Girls' 1A- LaVerne Knox, Blackville-Hilda High;
Girls' 2A- Ron Sullivan, Ninety Six High; Girls 3A- Herbert
Glage, Beaufort High; Girls 4A- Catherine Lempesis, Spring
Valley High; Boys' 1A- H. M. Dixon, Hannah-Pamplico High;
Boys' 2A- Ted Whitaker; Boys' 3A-Bob Reynolds, Flora
High; Boys' 4A-Allan Ware, Greenwood High.

1:12= Coach Mike Moore of Irmo High asked for more volunteer help
at the state track meet. Four coaches courageously volunteered:
Coach Whitaker, Coach Lempesis, Coach Barry Knight of Wren
High, and Coach Sullivan of Belton-Honea Path High.

1:22= Coach John Jones of Spring Valley High presented a ten items
list to be "discussed" pertaining to the state meet series.
Since most of the items had already been previously suggested,
or was out of order for a short business meeting; President
Kilbreth asked the membership to write out their thoughts
about each of the items on the handout, and return the handout
at the conclusion of the meeting. One proposal was voted
on by the membership and passed. It asked President Kilbreth to
request the High School League to place in the bulletin
about any required rules clinic for the future.

1:50= Coach Bob Jenkins of Northwestern High submitted the following
proposals: A. Ask the High School League to set the time
frame for the 1A & 2A, 3A & 4A state meets as the same.
It was seconded by Coach Moore. It passed.
B. That the coach of the year awards from the parent organization
be selected by ballot at the state meet. Vice-President
Harold Jones of Hanna High seconded. After much rambling
and trivial discussion, Coach Jenkins had to call a "point
of order" toc end the triteness. The proposal passed.
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2:00=

2:06=

After some brief out of order disgcussion, President Kilbreth
asked Coach Howell to set up a committee to look into using
qualifying standards in the state meet series.

President Kilbreth open the floor for any proposal on how
to select the assistant Shrine Bowl Run coach. Coach Moore
proposed that whomever is selected must have at least 5
years experience coaching. It was seconded by Coach Mary
Sherlock of Laurens District 55 High. The proposal passed.
The 2 coaches nominated: Coach Jenkins and Coach George
Johnson of Brookland-Cayce High. Coach Johnson was selected.

President Kilbreth went over some salient dates for the
upcoming cross country season.

President Kilbreth adjorned the meeting.



